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                    July 6, 2022            
  6:30 PM 

  
 The regular meeting of the Monroe Township Planning Commission was called to order 
by Chairperson Nelson.  The Pledge of Allegiance was said by all. 
 
  
ATTENDANCE 
 
Sharon Nelson, Chairperson   Kirk Stoner, Cumberland County Planning   
Sheldon Brymesser, Vice-Chairman  Michael Pykosh, Solicitor 
Mark Swartz, Secretary   Holly Wood, Recording Secretary 
David DeNicholas 
Michael Mira      
 
                    
MINUTES 
 
 On the motion of Mr. DeNicholas, and seconded by Mr. Mira, and by unanimous 
vote of the Planning Commission members present, it was duly RESOLVED to approve the 
minutes of the June 1, 2022 regular meeting. 
 
 
CORRESPONDENCE      
  
 None 
 

Ms. Nelson announced an agenda order change to move new business before the 
unfinished business to better accommodate presenters of plans.  Ms. Nelson also noted that the 
Planning Commission is just a recommending board and that official decision falls on the Board 
of Supervisors in matters the Planning Commission hears. 
 
 
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION    
 
 Bob Fisher of R.J. Fisher & Associates said he heard that the Monroe Township Zoning 
Ordinance is being updated, and he want to make a request a copy of the draft to review when it 
is available.  Ms. Nelson noted that the update is still being worked through by a committee and 
the planning commission members and assured Mr. Fisher that opportunities to review and 
comment on the draft will be scheduled to take place. 
  
 
NEW BUSINESS  
 
Samento Conditional Use Application 
 
 Hubert Gilroy of Martson Law Offices, Doug Brehm of Brehm-Lebo Engineering, Inc 
and Tony Samento were present to speak on this Conditional Use application.  Mr. Gilroy 
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acknowledged that this property has been a focus of the Township officials for the last year or so.  
He stated that they received the Engineer’s comments and have no issues with them.  Mr. Gilroy 
noted that they have been communicating with the Engineer for quite some time and respect the 
time he has given them working through this process. 
 
  Doug Brehm of Brehm-Lebo Engineering, Inc. presented drawings showing the existing 
features as they stand now and noted that parking and stormwater will need to be shown, but 
assured the board that those items will meet the SALDO.  Mr. Brehm noted that the property is 
currently includes a single-family dwelling with a pole barn constructed several years ago which 
will not change.  He also noted they did not do extensive plan drawings due to this project being 
a use not provided for, thus the need for the Conditional Use application.  He noted he was also 
ok with the Engineer’s comments and stated that the proposal would need to be refined to meet 
the comments.  He also noted that this project will need many permits from various agencies. 
Mr. Brehm acknowledged the noise complaints and said a noise study was completed, but that 
study will be redone by a qualified professional, as the credentials of the original consultant 
could not be verified.  He also noted that capacity limits will need to be reduced from 200 to 133 
to fit with the 800-gallon holding tank proposed. 
 
 Mr. Pykosh asked what the actual operations in the pole barn would entail.  Would there 
be live music and/or disc jockeys and would the sound be amplified? This question was 
answered with a yes.  Mr. Pykosh asked if the pole barn was completely or partially enclosed, 
and what materials made up any part of the enclosure.  It was stated that 3 sides were enclosed 
with steel walls, and the 4th side could be closed off with an insulted vinyl curtain.  Mr. Pykosh 
asked if the original sound study was conducted with the building opened or closed.  It was 
stated that it was conducted with the building mostly closed.  Mr. Samento said his profession is 
a business working with companies on meeting OSHA regulation and standards.  He noted he 
has a sound meter on his phone that he has used to measure sound during events at the barn, and 
the noise level has never been over 80 decibels.  Ms. Nelson noted that prior approved event 
venues have had to maintain all sound inside the building, with the exception of wedding 
ceremony music being allowed for outdoor weddings.  Mr. Pykosh made special note of 
comment B. 13. on the Engineer’s comments about unpermitted improvements existing on the 
property.  The applicant confirmed that they are aware they will have to obtain permits to bring 
these items into compliance.  Mr. Pykosh asked what the parking surface of the proposed parking 
area would be.  It was stated that the parking area would start as a stone lot that would eventually 
be paved when the stormwater facilities were completed.  Mr. Pykosh asked about the ingress 
and egress for vehicles and if the existing driveway would be used for the event barn.  Mr. 
Brehm noted that a low-volume driveway permit will need to be obtained from PA DOT, and the 
home driveway will be used for ADA parking only, as those parking spots are not located in an 
area that would connect to the new parking lot.  If that issue can change with the land 
development plan, then it will be addressed.  Mr. Pykosh questioned the number of events that 
will take place during the year.  It was stated that the events would be capped at 40, with all 
events happening between May 1 and October 31 with the exception of a New Year’s Eve party.  
The applicant stated that this is similar to other venues already approved.  Mr. Pykosh asked if 
the smaller events that had no band and such were included in this count.  Mr. Samento said they 
were included in the 40.  Mr. Pykosh asked about food service and other vendors on the property.  
It was stated that a Dept. of Agriculture license would be obtained for the kitchen and Joe Carr 
would act as the cook, as he is food safe certified.  Mr. Samento said no other food or other 
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vendors would be present on the property. 
 

Ms. Nelson opened the floor to audience participation at this time. 
 
Karen Dodge of 1090 Sheaffer Road submitted a written statement entailing events that 

have taken place at the Samento property over the last two years (attached).  Ms. Dodge noted 
that this application speaks to a proposed event venue, but it is not proposed it is already existing 
and has been going on since 2020.  It was noted that the argument can be made that the train in 
the area and the speedway races are loud too, but she knew what she was getting with these when 
she moved in.  The train comes and goes and the speedway is typically one night per week.  Mr. 
Samento’s events are night after night for hours on end.  Ms. Dodge noted that the Countryside 
Inn was a night club type of facility back in the day.  It was loud and it was fun, but it was 
contained inside the building; you could hold a normal conversation in the parking lot when you 
stepped outside.  Mr. Samento’s events are not contained and the whole neighborhood ends up 
being part of them whether they want to or not. 

 
Diane Radcliff, representative for Norman Law of 1049 Park Place, stated that this use is 

not compatible with this zoning district.  She feels this type of use would be better suited in the 
Highway Commercial zone, as it is open to the public and involves live music.  It is not 
compatible with the residential properties in this Agriculture zoning area.  She also feels that Mr. 
Samento is asking for a second primary use for this property, and that does not seem right either.  
Ms. Radcliff feels that the application and plan before the board is not complete enough and has 
too many unanswered questions to be acted on at this point.   

 
Wilbur Wolf of 1056 Park Place submitted a written statement entailing his and his 

wife’s objections to this project and the events that have been taking place over the last two year 
(attached).  Mr. Wolf noted that the last 24 months of their 20+ years of residence in their home 
have been hell.  The noise and air pollution, the additional traffic and cars in the area and their 
driveway in particular have been very unpleasant.  Mr. Wolf noted that the Samentos’ entertain 
by choice, the neighbors have no choice.  Every thing is so loud and overbearing that they can no 
longer enjoy their homes. 

 
Eliza Lehrman of 345 Heisey Road noted that she was impressed to hear the care and 

concerns of the community.  She noted that most in this area prefer a quiet life, and that is why 
they move here.  She said she was a bit shocked to hear the experiences of these neighbors over 
the last two years.  In her opinion, this type of business activity does not make sense for that 
area, safety alone be a big issue with traffic and alcohol consumption and such.  She noted that 
the township has no police force, so why even consider this type of venue, if nobody is available 
to deal with the issues it may entail.  Ms. Lehrman noted that several years ago that they wanted 
to create a place that could host equestrian events, and they were denied that use due to traffic 
concerns and such, and they complied with that decision.  She hopes the board will use the same 
considerations when making this decision to allow or deny. 

 
Mr. Gilroy acknowledged that there have been issues in the past, but this conditional use 

application is consistent with the last similar application that was approved. 
 
Mr. Samento responded to comments from the audience noting the most recent parties 
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where a birthday party for his son and his customer appreciation picnic that he has been hosting 
for years as part of his business.  With regard to the burning, he noted that he has six homes in 
the township and has only burned yard waste from these properties as he has cleaned them up.  
He noted that he is asking for Friday and Saturday nights only, events on Sunday consist of a few 
couples getting together for game night.  He noted the events will not be open to the public and 
the past will not be repeated.  With regard to the court injunction concerning the Mechanicsburg 
homecoming event, he was just trying to give the kids a place to hold a traditional homecoming 
dance, he was not charging them a fee for that and had no way of knowing they were going to 
fundraise for refreshments.  Mr. Samento noted that he would like to sit down with the neighbors 
and see what he can do to make this work. 

 
Amy Wolfe of 1056 Park Place expressed concern with regard to property values.  She 

has been told that it will lower the property values in the area. 
 
Ms. Nelson opened the discussion to the Planning Commission members. 

 
 Mr. Brymesser noted that he has received calls about parties at this location, and he is 

just a planning commission member. 
 
Mr. DeNicholas expressed the opinion that there is still too much to be done and too 

many unanswered questions. 
 
Mr. Swartz expressed a similar opinion.  He noted that the parking does not seem realistic 

for 133 people.  He understands it meets the ordinance, but we all know it is not reality.  Mr. 
Swartz noted a directional error on page 10 with regard to a residential property to the west of 
the site.  He believes this should be east of the site, not west.  That was confirmed and noted that 
the application would need to be corrected.  Mr. Swartz noted that a business should not affect 
the neighbors, and noted he would like to see more information with regard to signage and such, 
to keep out of area guests from affecting neighbors. 

 
Ms. Nelson noted that other approved conditional use applications had to contain the 

noise inside a building with real walls.  She has an issue with the curtain wall.  She also noted 
that the lack of a police force is a valid concern, as seen with the parking issues near the 
Appalachian trail parking areas during the height of COVID.  She also noted that continuous 
ongoing noise versus intermittent noise, such as the speedway races and train, are very different. 

 
Mr. Swartz noted that the Planning Commission has denied a recommendation of 

approval on at least one other event venue based on noise concerns. 
 
Mr. Pykosh noted that the Planning Commission should make a recommendation one 

way or the other as the application does have a timetable that requires action unless the applicant 
waives those deadlines. 

 
Mr. Gilroy noted that they are listening to the neighbors. 

 
On the motion of Ms. Nelson, and seconded by Mr. Brymesser, and by unanimous 

vote of the Planning Commission members, it was duly RESOLVED to recommend denial 
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of approval to the Samento Conditional Use application with encouragement to the 
applicant to further discuss options with the neighbors to come to a compromise.  
  

 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS   
  
Zoning Ordinance Update 
 
 Troy Truax of Michael Baker International was present to discuss the use table with the 
Planning Commission.  He reminded everybody that conditional use approval comes from the 
Board of Supervisors, and that special exception approval comes from the Zoning Hearing 
Board.  He said the goal is to make uses by right in the zones where they make sense.  He also 
noted that an error was found and corrected in the version the group had for review.  Mr. Truax 
noted the plan to improve upon the list of uses and accessory uses. 
 
 Mr. Swartz asked if the short-term rental was the same as Airbnb, which is approved by 
special exemption.  Mr. Truax said yes, it is.  It was suggested that it be considered as an 
accessory use as well as a principal use. 
 
 Mr. Mira suggested making the microbrewery, micro distillery, micro winery category an 
accessory use in the Ag zone. 
 
 Mr. Brymesser asked about churches that house child care centers, and their allowance by 
right, since churches are allowed by right in all zones.  It was noted that this use would be an 
accessory use for churches.  Mr. Stoner asked Mr. Truax to check the definition for this 
allowance in churches.  Mr. Truax said he will build it into the definition.  
 
 Mr. Truax noted that the table is a work in progress and looks forward to all thoughts and 
feedback. 
  

 
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION 
 
  None 
 
 
STAFF COMMENTS 
 
 None  
   
 
 
 
ADJOURN 
 
 On the motion of Mr. Swartz, and seconded by Mr. Brymesser, and by unanimous 
vote of the members it was duly RESOLVED to adjourn the meeting at 9:00 PM.  
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Respectfully submitted,     

      Holly S. Wood 
      Recording Secretary 
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